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Principalôs Message: 
What an amazing January we have had with so many 

events taking place at Gibbons School. Our Junior High 

and Elementary students had a guest speaker, Ramon 

Flores from AHS, in to share about the dangers of drugs 

and alcohol. Our students were also lucky enough to have 

the Alberta Accordion Society players come in and play to 

them during a Literacy block. Our Junior High students 

attended a presentation called, ñBullying Ends Hereò. It 

was fantastic; emotional and impactful. Lastly our band 

students performed at Rogers place on Saturday for the 

Oil Kings game and did a wonderful job! 

Book club continues on Wednesday nights, and Math club 

is Tuesday and Thursday for all Grade levels, in Ms. 

Austinôs room after school. We have had Mrs. Lueck  

(Leahôs mom) in to run an Elementary Fitness club at 

lunch. Thanks to all that came out! 

We look forward to another busy February. Please make 
sure you check our Facebook page to see more of what is 

going on in our school.  

Mrs. Wilkinson 

Upcoming Events: 
 

February 1: JH Hockey Academy @Camilla 

February 3-4: Sr. Basketball Tournament (Camilla Invitational) @SCHS 

February 6: Parent Council/ GRAMPS Meeting 6pm 

   SCHS Visit for Grade 9 students 

February 7: Basketball: Sturgeon Heights @Gibbons 

February 8: PAC Hot Lunch Forms Due 

February 9-10: No School 

February 14: Valentineôs Day 

February 15: Hockey Academy Field Trip: Hockey Hooky 

February 16: Taco in a Bag Hot Lunch 

   Basketball: Camilla @Gibbons 

February 17: PD Day - No School 

February 20: Family Day - No School 

February 21 - 24: Elementary Write-In Week 

February 22: PINK SHIRT DAY 

February 23: Basketball: Morinville @Gibbons 

February 24: Jump Rope for Heart 1:00pm 

   Sr. Basketball Tournament in Morinville 

   Jr. Basketball Tournament in Fort Saskatchewan 

February 25: Sr. Basketball Tournament in Morinville 

   Jr. Basketball Tournament in Fort Saskatchewan 

Please visit the website calendar for the most up to date information, as 

changes may occur after the newsletter is published.  

 FYI: EXTRA SNACKS & LUNCHES  
We try to have extra food available in the office for students who 

have forgotten lunches or who might need an extra snack once in 

a while. We are happy to provide this, however we do ask the 

student to call home to speak to someone or leave a message so 

that parents are aware. 
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Lunch Time / Appointments / Leaving Early 

A closed campus exists to assist the school in ensuring a safe and 

caring environment.  Students are not allowed off school premises 

unless a parent contacts the school via phone/note to have the 

student attend an appointment or be involved in a specific activity.  

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this policy, 

please contact Mrs. Kristine Wilkinson, Principal, or Mrs. Darla Clark, 

Vice Principal. 

Severe Nut Allergies 

We have students who have severe allergic reactions to nuts.  If 

exposed to nuts, their reaction may place them in a life-threatening 

situation.  In providing as safe an environment as possible, we 

encourage our students to not share their food with others.  If students 

are bringing treats for others, we ask that they be free of nut products.  

Your assistance in limiting these products being brought into the school 

is appreciated.  We would also ask parents/guardians to inform the 

school if their child(ren) have any life threatening allergies so that we 

may better protect your childrenôs health.  Please contact the school 

office at (780) 923-2240. 

Absentee Check 

If your child will be absent for the day please contact the school as 

soon as possible at 780-923-2240, or send an email to: 

gibbons@sturgeon.ab.ca.  Absentee checks will be done each 

morning, and automated calls will be made to verify attendance for 

those students marked absent.   
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Congratulations to our January 

Grizzlies of the Month 

These students were chosen by teachers for showing a noteworthy achievement in one 

or more of the following areas: improved work habits, improvement in a particular 

subject, assisting other students with homework, planning or helping with a community 

event, assisting with technology trouble-shooting, moving to the next reading level, or 

other personal bests or achievements within the school community.  

 

Grade 5: Hannah Mooney, Brynn Hamm, Carter Cain, Isabelle Jobin 

Grade 6: Shayne French, Tylar Dragon, Luke Carey, Addison Michaluk, 

Brady Schlesiger, Kaislynn Currie 

Grade 7: Mason Copeland, Damon Bradley, Karina Serafin-Hernandez 

Grade 8: Kyle Povey, Hannah Donaldson, Jamie Daigle, Dalton MacKeigan  

Grade 9: Aidan Boelsgaard, Jackson Land, Morgan Van Beek, Sadie Love, 

Michelle Hajric, Kira Pawluk, Kira Parisian  

These students will be spotlighted on our school bulletin board during the 

month of February. 
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Are you feeling anxious or stressed?  Or maybe youôre having trouble sleeping?   

 

To help relax your body and 

mind you could try óSquare 

Breathingô.  It helps focus the 

mind onto your breath, 

allowing you to control the 

breath and relax 

yourself.  The best part is you 

can do it anywhere; on the 

bus, if you are a passenger in 

the vehicle, or just sitting at 

your desk.  I recommend you 

do it for at least a couple 

minutes if itôs for anxiety or 

stress.  If itôs to help you 

sleep, try it for at least 5 

minutes in a quiet and dark 

place or until you fall asleep. 

On January 28th, members of the Gibbons School Band had the opportunity to 

play for the crowd at Rogerôs Place during the Oil Kings Pink at the Rink, a 

benefit for Sorrentinoôs Compassion House. Gibbons School is proud to 

support this great cause. 

BOSTON PIZZA  & GIBBONS SCHOOL 

make fundraising easy and tasty! 

Boston Pizza and Gibbons School are 

continuing to partner for 

Operation Education for the remainder of 

the 2016-2017 school year!  It is a co-

operative fundraising program designed 

to foster a sense of community where 

students, peers, educators and families 

can effectively raise funds towards 

specific school related ventures.  

Please turn in your original Boston Pizza 

receipts from all Alberta Boston Pizza 

locations dated September 1, 2016 - 

June 30, 2017 to the drop box in 

Gibbons School  office. Boston Pizza will 

give back 5% before taxes of all the 

receipts to Gibbons School PAC.  This 

money will be used throughout the 

school. 

Counsellorõs Corner 



Gibbons School Council Meeting Minutes 

      Monday January 9
th
, 2017 6:00pm 

Attendance 

Terry Jewel, Darla Clark, Kristine Wilkinson, Jason Stronciski, Dianne Sandahl, Joanna Antoniuk, 

Irene Gibbons, Jennifer Kobza 

  Call to Order @ 6:01pm 

Approval of the minutes for December meeting by Dianne 2
nd
 by Joanna 

Approval of the agenda by Joanna 2
nd
 by Dianne 

 

Old Business 

Playground update ï students were talked to about their wants for equipment 

Council Bylaws ï tabled to next meeting 

 

Reports 

Trustee Terry Jewel  

Went to many different Christmas concerts 

Principal Report ï Kristine Wilkinson 

Will start grade  next month 

Tour of Gibbons School and the different clubs 

Constable Short joining assembly Thursday 

Jan 20 substance abuse presentation for junior high & elementary 

Had railway presentation before holiday that was very impactful 

FNMI (First Nation Metis Inuit)  in elementary art projects; looking for a guest 

speaker 

Chair ï Jen Kobza 

Taco in a Bag January 20 

Little Caesars January 27 

Pancake breakfast before Christmas a huge success, students presented a thank 

you card to Pac 

Grade Shout Out 

Staff Rep ï Jason Stronciski  

Jan 27 Tad Milmine presentation at MPS on anti bullying. Could PAC pay for 

bussing approx. $200-$250 for 2 buses to transport for grade 7-9 

PAC 

Bank report; balances Casino $20606.87  General $34253.53 

Community Rep Food Bank had very good collection, fed 100 families 

Adjournment of Council and PAC 

GRAMPS   no meeting 

Adjournment @ 6:20pm 

The next meeting will be February 6
th
 @ 6pm 



     Gibbons School Council Meeting 

             Monday February 6
th
, 2017 6:00pm 

  Call to Order 

Approval of the minutes for January meeting 

Approval of the agenda 

Grade Presentation 

 

Old Business 

Playground update 

Council Bylaws 

 

Reports 

Trustee Terry Jewel  

Principal Report ï Kristine Wilkinson 

Chair ï Jen Kobza 

Hot lunch 

Grade Shout Outs 

Staff Rep ï Jason Stronciski 

PAC 

Bank report 

Registered for Growing Smiles Spring Fundraiser. 

Put out before or after spring break; Delivery week before Motherôs day 

Community Rep 

 

Adjournment of Council and PAC 

GRAMPS    

Adjournment 

The next meeting will be March 6
th
 @ 6pm  



T
h
e
 
s
t
u
d
e
n
t
s
 
o
f
 
G
i
b
b
o
n
s
 
S
c
h
o
o
l
 
s
e
n
d
 
a
 
h
u
g
e
 

T
H
A
N
K
 
Y
O
U
 

T
o
 
o
u
r
 
P
a
r
e
n
t
 
C
o
u
n
c
i
l
 
a
n
d
 
P
A
C
!

 



 

#/--5.)49 .%73 

IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŜǾŜǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŜŘΥ άIƻǿ ƛǎ ƳŜŘƛŀ ŀũŜŎǝƴƎ Ƴȅ ŎƘƛƭŘΚέΣ άIƻǿ 
ƳǳŎƘ ƛǎ ǘƻƻ ƳǳŎƘΚέΣ ƻǊ ά²Ƙŀǘ Řƻ L ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ŀǎ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΚέ 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜΣ ƭƻƻƪ ƴƻ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊǎΗ  

hƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ н ŦǊƻƳ т ǇƳ ς ф ǇƳΣ Ƨƻƛƴ 5ǊΦ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ wƛŎƘΤ ŀ ǇŀǊŜƴǘΣ ǇŜŘƛŀǘǊƛŎƛŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƻǊ ŀǘ 
IŀǊǾŀǊŘ aŜŘƛŎŀƭ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŎƻƳƳƻƴƭȅ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ ά¢ƘŜ aŜŘƛŀǘǊƛŎƛŀƴέ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ƛƴǎƛƎƘǜǳƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΦ 5ǊΦ wƛŎƘ 
ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƘŀǘ ǎŎƛŜƴŎŜ ǘŜƭƭǎ ǳǎ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎƻŎƛŀƭΣ ŜƳƻǝƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ 
ƛƳǇŀŎǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎǊŜŜƴ ƳŜŘƛŀ ǘƘŜȅ ǳǎŜΦ  

!ǧŜƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Cŀƴǘŀǎȅ [ŀƴŘ IƻǘŜƭ ŀƴŘ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ /ŜƴǘǊŜ aŀƛƴ .ŀƭƭǊƻƻƳ ό²Ŝǎǘ 
9ŘƳƻƴǘƻƴ aŀƭƭ ς мттлл ут !ǾŜ b² 9ŘƳƻƴǘƻƴΣ !.ύ ŦǊƻƳ т ς ф ǇƳ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ aŀǊŎƘ нΦ 
¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ϷмрκŜŀŎƘ ƻǊ Ϸмлл ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘŀōƭŜ ƻŦ млΦ  

Upcoming Coronado United Church Activities 

 

 

Spring Rummage Sale to be held Saturday March 25 from 

9:00am-2:00pm and Saturday April 1 from 9:00-noon.  

Pancake Supper to be held Tuesday, February 28 from 4:30pm-7:00pm.  
Price:$6.00,children under 6 years of age $3.00 
for pancakes, sausage, ham, dessert & a beverage.  

Students in Grades 5-7 will be taking part in the Canada Games Activity Challenge 

beginning mid-February 

 

WHAT'S THE CANADA GAMES ACTIVITY 

CHALLENGE? 

The Canada Games Activity Challenge is a fun activity tracking app for Canadian kids and teachers 

(K-7). It creates healthy habits by rewarding daily physical activity. Kids are a part of their classroom 

team and learn fundamental movement skills at school. Then, they can practice at home, each time 

earning valuable rewards! You can cheer them on from the sidelines or get in the game yourself.  

We can keep you updated with activity tips and participation rates for your child, offering support along the way. If you would like to be 

notified via email each time your child completes an activity, and gains points for their team at school, please encourage your child to log 

in to their Canada Games account from their school device using their sturgeonstudents.com email, and enter your name and email in 

the parentôs section. Look for more information on this exciting Canada wide school challenge to come home with your student soon! 


